Long Distance Committee Meeting Notes

Date:  Sunday, January 23, 2011, 6:00 PM EDT

Attendance:  
Present:  Heather Hagadorn (chair), Lynn Hazlewood (OW-Ex-O), Mark Gill (HQ), Bruce Hopson, Bob Bruce, Jennie Quill, Donn Livoni, Dick Sidner, Tom Spence, Karen Reeder, Susan Kirk, Jill Wright, Ali Hall, Greta Van Meeteren, Dave Diehl (EC-Ex-0), Ann Svenson, Bekah Olsen  

Absent:  Robert Zeitner, Neil Brophy
Agenda:
      1.  MSA - December 5th meeting minutes were accepted and approved for posting to the website.
     2.  Announcements 

     a. Heather indicated that she tries to respond within 1-2 days to e-mails and if a committee member does not receive a response from her, please resend the information or call.  
     b. Vice Chair – Donn Livoni expressed  an interest in the position;  Heather will follow up to discuss with Donn
     3.  Status of 2010 events and administrative work.  Ann reported that all 2010 Long Distance Championships, except the 3000-yd & 6000-yd postal events are complete.  Items pending for the 3000-6000 are:


     
- Unused awards return


            - Club awards


   
- Financial Report (due 2/14)


    
- Relay awards were sent to club representatives who then have to distribute them to swimmers.  Ann suggested we ask hosts to mail all awards directly to swimmers.

 a. 3000/6000 results, records in CA, AA:  Jill reported that the work is complete and being verified before publication.  Bruce Hopson indicated that the meet hosts need to know that there is a deadline for records to get into the next year’s Rule Book. 

b. Awards – Robert

    

1)  All 2010 championship race awards ordered have been shipped, and await the award returns from the 2010 3000y/6000y postal race. 


2)  Received 2000 LD championship patches, 500 LD postal patches and placed them in inventory.

3)  Prepared the 2011 LD championship race award order form reflecting an increase in $.06 per medal.  This eliminates the “shipping costs of awards” as a separate line item for the initial award order.  

4)  Prepared the 2011 LD championship race master liaison/evaluator form and forwarded to liaisons along with the individual 2011 LD championship race award order form to assure each event director will receive the new form.


5)  Robert completed the 2010 LD postal patch results and forwarded them for proofing and approval.  
c.  Records – Donn, Jill.  In final review
d.  All Americans – Tom Jennie, Robert, Greta:  These are complete and will be posted at usms.org this coming week. 
e.  All Stars – Ali:  Complete and in final review; Ann indicated they will be posted at usms.org this coming week. 
f.  All Stars award – Ann:  Finis is the sponsor and shirts will be awarded.  The list will be sent to headquarters this week 
g.  Postal Series:  1) List sent to Tracy/Anna Lea 1/23/11 for patches & letters; Robert will send patches; 2) Robert and Ann are creating a historical file for the years that this award has been given.
h.  Online Entries - Susan reported:
 

1) Postal online entry enhancements

                      - All LDC members were sent the email December 27th outlining the meters online entry pathway enhancement for this year's One Hour Postal (OHP).


   -  The new split sheet submission policy started January 1, 2011— Reminder: This applies to online entrants ONLY----the online entrants DO NOT have to submit their split sheets UNLESS they have broken an individual national record or requested by the event director.



2) Open Water National Championship Club Assistant (CA) online account streamline 



- Starting this year, the LDC is streamlining the OW NC Club Assistant accounts.  The LDC has or will be setting up a CA account for each distance category of the USMS OW NC 



USMS 1 Mile Open Water/Cable National Championship



USMS > 6 / <9 Mile Open Water National Championship



USMS > 9 Mile Open Water National Championship



USMS >1 / < 3 Mile Open Water National Championship



USMS 2-Mile Cable Open Water National Championship



USMS >3 / <6 Mile Open Water National Championship



- The rationale for this new strategy this year is so that the LDC doesn't have to set up new accounts each year for each event director, but rather just new events within the corresponding account. This will also allow the LDC to build an archive of previous events in the distance categories that have utilized Club Assistant for online registration



- If any 2011 event liaisons or event directors have any questions, please let Susan know.


   
- This year the few event result issues from the 2010 OW NC arose from event directors not utilizing online entries through Club Assistant or unverified paper entries.
 4.  2011 Events
a.  2011 Postal Championships: (Ann)  

- 5k/10k & 3000/6000:  Contracts, etc., still to be sent

b.  One Hour Postal  - Ann reported this is underway
c.  10K/Ft Myers – June 11 (Susan) 



1) All timeline requirements have been met to date



2) Online and paper entries were posted to the USMS website on December 20, 2010



3) Online entries went live on January 3, 2011



4) 3 swimmers have registered so far



5) The date and time of the event was tweaked from Sunday, June 12, 10:30 AM start (2:30pm finish---4 hour time limit) to Saturday, June 11, 8:00 AM start (noon finish). This will provide lower air and water temperatures for the swimmers



6) The venue was changed from the north to south end of Fort Myers Beach for the entire 4 day open water festival due a schedule change of beach re-nourishment work.  This matter was effectively and efficiently handled by the event director and the USMS event coordinator. This affected the course layout--the course changed from a 4 lap x 2.5K course to a 5 lap x 2K course.



7) The 2011 Awards order form, Evaluation form, and an individual timeline have been sent to the event director. 
d.  25K/Noblesville – June 18  (Ann and Tom) On target with all documentation and forms.  

e.  Mile Cable/Sweet Home – July 2 (Donn) Event host requested a 2 week extension on the entry form to resolve permit difficulties; Heather approved the request.  
f.  5K/Brooklyn – Aug 6.  (Ali) They are on task.  Sanctioned entry form is due Feb. 1st.  
g.  2 Mile Cable/Lake Placid – Aug 13 (Tom).  Tom reported there is a new event director and they are ahead of the timeline.
   h.  2.4 Mile/Madison – Aug 20 (Ali) They are on task.  
5.  Postal Events and USMS HQ

a.  BOD/EC status – David Deihl reported.  The BOD will reconsider a vote on the postal events which they stated had been awarded in error for 2012.  
b.  Subcommittee status – Donn proposed the following motion, and Bob seconded it.   

MOTION:  The Long Distance Committee shall relinquish its authority over the postal events to the national office.  
The motion was discussed and each member’s vote recorded.  The results was a unanimous “no” vote to the motion by 13 voting members; the motion failed.   

6.  Manual/Guideline updates

a.  Lynn reported that she needs help from LDC in areas where the open water and long distance committees overlap.  
1) Sanctions:  Submitted to the BOD after LDC input
2) Safety: Submitted to the BOD after LDC input
3) Open water manuals need to be updated.  
4) Develop National Ranking System & Event Results Database 
5) Clinics, Dick Sidner is assisting.  
b.  LDC subcommittee for manuals and guidelines is Neil, Dick, Ann, Bruce, Lynn, Bob and Greta
7.  Other Topics:  

a.  Calendars – Rebekah reported the she updated google documents for 2011
b.  Timelines – Susan reported.  2011 Timelines for the Open Water and Postal National Championship are posted on google docs



1) All 2011 event liaisons have been added by Susan for sharing access to the 2011 timelines and google docs.  Emails were sent to each of them with the link for access



2) The liaisons should monitor their event timeline closely and send friendly reminders to their event directors about upcoming due dates



3) Request liaisons please fill in any missing information on the timelines for your events. 



4) Please let Susan know if you have trouble accessing the timeline for your event or would like any help with google docs.

c.   USMS Website – Report will be provided in February
d.   Rules/Legislation – Report will be provided in February. 

e.   OW Race Director Conference Call (Safety) – Karen suggested a conference call between all OW Championship Event Directors and liaisons to discuss their safety plans.  Karen will try to organize this call for early April.  All LDC members are welcome on the call.  
f.   OW Clinic Task Force – Dick reported that the budget has been approved.  They are awaiting agreement from the finance committee to release funds 
g.  OW Safety Conference – Mark Gill reported.  The Protecting Athletes, Open Water Safety Conference, will be March 18 – 20 in San Francisco, CA.  The list of panelists includes knowledgeable race directors and open water enthusiasts.  Shelley Taylor-Smith will open the conference and Maddy Crippen will provide closing remarks.    
8.  Next Call:

a.  February 20th, 8:00 PM Eastern/5:00 PM Pacific










